St. Anthony of Padua Parish Council Meeting
March 20, 2024, 5:45 p.m.
Members Present:  Father Dylan Schrader; Finance Committee:  Mark Huhn, Chase Volmert; Social Committee:  Sarah Huhn, Adrian Heckman; Liturgy Committee:  Abigayle Goeller, Courtney Berhorst; Secretary:  Michelle Luebbert
	Agenda
	Discussion
	Action Plan

	1. Opening 
	Father Schrader said a prayer and started the meeting.
	

	2. Approval of Minutes
	January 17, 2024, minutes were read and approved.  
	Sarah Huhn made a motion to approve. Abigayle seconded the motion.

	3. Finance Report
	The July-February financial reports were given to each council member.
	

	4. Building Project Updates
	Church bathroom construction is on schedule and working on the finishing touches.  Should be complete by Easter. 
	Jeff Brandt will be coming to hook up all the plumbing.  

	
	New sinks for hall kitchen.
	Mark Huhn and Brian Scheppers still plan to reach out to several parishioners that frequently use the kitchen sinks for parish functions to get their input on what kitchen sink set-up would be the best.

	
	Handrails in pavilion handicap bathroom. 
	Handrails will be installed soon, at the same time they are finishing up the construction of the new bathroom.

	
	Mark Huhn fixed the locks on basement door.
	The parish will purchase new basement doors that need replacement from prior termite damage.  Mark will talk to Donnie Kempker about installing those doors.

	5. Fall Festival Procedures 
	Sarah Huhn went over some of the fall festival procedures.  Sarah suggested it would be nice to have one person in charge of more of the duties instead of all spread out since the parish now has a secretary.
	Michelle Luebbert will continue to obtain the liquor and bingo license but will also create flyers, print flyers, mail out worklist, etc.  Sarah and Adrian Heckman will go over some of the details with Michelle.

	6. Humidifier for Furnace Under Rectory
	Rehagen’s came out to service the furnace and suggested we get humidifiers to keep moisture out.
	The parish will purchase a humidifier for the furnace under the rectory, along with one for the furnace in the hall.  Mark Huhn will check into the purchase of the humidifiers. 

	7. New Parish Council Ballot Timeline
	Parish council members will bring nominations for new members to next May 15th parish council meeting.
	

	
	Ballots should be ready by June 1st.
	

	
	July 1st is the new the new cycle when new members roles will take effect.
	

	
	Parish council will approve a new member to replace/finish Mary Luecke’s term.
	

	8. Date for Parish BBQ
	It was decided that instead of doing the parish BBQ, there will be a Feast Day Celebration after the Mass for our parish patron Saint on the solemnity of St. Anthony on June 13th.  This will also include the senior recognitions.
	

	9. Sunday Collection Procedures 
	Father gave a heads up that there will be new collection procedures that is in the works from the Diocese that will be coming out soon.
	

	10. Pastor’s Report
	Chrism Mass is scheduled for March 26th, 3:00 pm at St. Joseph Cathedral.  Anyone is welcome to attend.  Shaping Our Future update will be announced that afternoon.
	

	
	Father is scheduling updated stewardship meetings with families from St. Anthony and St. Joseph Parish’s with anyone that has kids attending St. Joseph school.
	

	
	St. Joseph school is in the process of hiring a new principle.  Interviews are being conducted.
	

	
	There is a group celebration of First Communion scheduled for May 5th at St. Joseph.  As always, St. Anthony families are welcome to participate in this group celebration. St. Anthony families may also organize a group celebration at St. Anthony or individual celebrations at St. Anthony. Fr. Schrader stressed that it is up to what each family wants to do.
	Courtney Berhorst will get in touch with the St. Anthony families that have a child receiving First Holy Communion to let them know they also have the option of doing it at St. Anthony, but only if that is something that they are wishing to do.

	
	Solemnity of our parish patron St. Anthony is June 13th.  There will be a Mass at 5:30 pm, followed by a Feast Day Celebration with a meal provided.  St. Anthony seniors will also be recognized at this celebration.
	Sarah Huhn and Adrian Heckman will work on the details.
Courtney Berhorst will work on finding something to hand to represent St. Anthony.
Seniors wishing to wear academic regalia to a weekend Mass and receive a blessing are also welcome to arrange for this with Fr. Schrader.

	11. Next Meeting
	The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for May 15, 2024, at 5:45 pm.
	

	12. Motion to Adjourn
	Sarah Huhn motioned to adjourn.  Adrian Heckman approved.
	

	13. Closing Prayer
	Father Schrader ended with prayer.
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